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MINUTES

March 18, 2010
6:00 P.M.
PRCS/Development Services Conference Room – City Hall
members present:









John J. Hunt






Tracey Blocker

Debbie Fleming

Jaymes F. Dudding

Linda Laitner

Paula M. Scott

Morgan Tiffany Janiak

ABSENT:

CALL TO ORDER 

John Hunt called the meeting to order at 6:20PM. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Deferred to April 15, 2010 meeting
REPORTS
1. Special Guest - Sherri Brueggemann, Director of Public Arts, Albuquerque  

a. Overview of Albuquerque’s Public Arts Program, inclusive of Curatorial Rules

b. NEA Grant – Creative Economy

· Chairman Hunt welcomed Sherri and provided a brief overview of the Arts Commission’s early meetings and focus per the creation ordinance. 

· Sherri opened with bio and background and involvement with the New Mexico art scene. She applauded the City of Rio Rancho and noted that only five entities in the State of New Mexico had a 1% for the Arts legislation/funding mechanism: City of Albuquerque, City of Santa Fe, Los Alamos County, Bernalillo County and the State of New Mexico. 
· Creative Economy Grant: Sherri provided an overview to the NEA Grant for the development of the “Creative Economy” in Central NM. Sherri orchestrated a grant submittal on behalf of multiple entities. The City of Rio Rancho is one of the partners in the grant. This submittal is a “first step” in which the idea is pitched. The consortium could be invited back to the final round requiring a more detailed bid. The purpose of the funding would be to develop a “Creative Ecology Map with Gap Analysis” in Central NM. She recommended two books: “The Creative Economy” and “Creative Ecology” to learn more about concepts of how creative, cultural and artistic creation flow from concept to distribution creating value-added economic impact. See attachment A.
· Public Arts: 
· Overview of Albuquerque’s1% for the Arts: 

· 1% of General Obligation Bonds is set aside for the Arts. It is 1% “added on” and not “taken away.” So the bond is for 101%.This is the main funding source for Arts in the City of Albuquerque. While up to 20% of the 1% can be used for administrative expenses, the Arts staff is paid for with CIP Recovered Fund. The 20% is used for advertising and a contracted conservator for the 650 pieces of public art in Albuquerque. 
· The funds are for “Bond Purpose” and not “Project Specific.” For example, if the General Obligation Bond has $10M for the construction of a fire station, the $100,000 for the Arts can be used on any fire related project. It does not have to be used on/at that Fire House. Moreover, the “bond purpose” allows for the combining of funds. For instance, 1% funds from a streets/roads can be combined with “Fire” money to place art at a fire station is that is near to or visible from a street.  

· Governance: 

· The Arts Commission has a Board that oversees it, votes, sets strategy etc.

· For projects, a sub-committee is formed. Staff utilizes the “Public Art Process and Master Evaluation Matrix” which is presented to and approved by the board. The “Public Art Process and Master Evaluation Matrix” (See attachment B) is handed to the project committee for follow-up and execution. The committee is made up of key stakeholders for the project and develops the scope of work and prospectus for the call for the arts. The stakeholders for the Committee tend to include some of the Commission’s Board Members, City Staff that will be stewards for the for Art at its installed location, neighborhood representatives, neutral/non-affiliated professional artist and a representative from the City Council district in which the art will be installed.
· The Committee does the bulk of the work and presents to Art Commission Board who determines whether the desired project fits in the vision, strategic plan, budget etc. Once the Committees receives and reviews the proposals, it makes a recommendation to the Board on the final selection. The board approves and forwards to the Mayor. For when the budget exceeds $55,000, it requires a council vote. See attachment C.
· Policy and Procedures: 
· Albuquerque’s program requires artist to sign off an “Artist’s Waiver” that gives the City rights (like to right to remove the art etc.). It is important to negotiate these upfront before contracting an artist. This is not a “copyright” (which is economically driven). Albuquerque negotiates joint copyright, which is actually beneficial for the Artist as it can increase the exposure of the art. Since, by ordinance, the City cannot use general obligation money to make money, the Artist retains the rights for use of the art for economic and marketing purposes. See attachment D. 
· Call for the Arts: 

· “Americans for the Arts” is a good professional trade organization for artists, administrators, museums etc. 

· Albuquerque uses a “RFQ/Request for Qualifications” where Artists submits a 1-pager idea sheet to narrow down to three to five artists. At that time, the finalists receive a stipend to develop final concept. 

· The “Call for Artists Resource Guide” from the Public Art Network is a good tool.
· Albuquerque’s policy allows for “invitational procurement” and “direct selection” to focus your art, needs, projects for the “don’t miss opportunities.” 
· Albuquerque uses the “Public Art Process and Master Evaluation Matrix” for donated art, too, as you need to ask whether it fits into goals, strategy, overall collection and while analyzing the maintenance costs.

· Local/Regional v Open Doors/Borders Approach to Call for the Arts. On the aggregate, Albuquerque embraces the notion of open doors/borders in soliciting and receiving proposals from artists from across the country. This is in part to promote open doors so that Albuquerque-based artists have opportunities across the country, too. For small budget projects, they may restrict to regional artists. For international artists, Albuquerque tends to partner with a non-profit or 3rd party to be the fiscal agent. 

· Other notes: 
· Roll of arts in development: Given that private entities/land developers are typically the ones who are driving the way on growth; the Rio Rancho Arts Commission asked whether the Albuquerque Public Art had any influence over art installation or overall aesthetics in new developments. Sherri indicated that Albuquerque did not but suggested that the RR Art Commission look at the policy and practices of Los Angeles County (which has a 1% for the arts in private developments) and Alleghany County (PA) where the Art Commission is involved in the Planning and Zone approval process. 

· Sherri also encouraged the RR Arts Commission to reach out Sabrina Pratt, the Director of Public Art for the City of Santa Fe. 

· Tracey Blocker asked “What should be the RR Arts Commission’s focus for the next 12 months”, Sherri made two suggestions: a) Find no-cost and low-cost projects that help build awareness about the Arts Commission and b) develop solid foundational policy that will address funding, rules of engagement, parameters for the Arts Commission for the long haul. 

2. Report from Matt Geisel on:

· FY 11 Budget Request: This was rolled to “Report from John Hunt” to be discussed with the Nicklaus Park idea. 
· UNM Public Art: Matt reported out that he has reached out to UNM’s Director of Real Estate a few times with no response. Matt indicated he would continue to follow-up and alert the City Manager of the lack of response.
· CNM Public Art: Debbi Moore, CNM Board Member, informed Matt that Samantha Bousliman, CNM Chief Communications Officer, would reach out to step up a meeting. 
· Grant Writing: After consulting with the City Manager, he proposed the following process for pursuing grants: The Commission research grants, Matt Geisel and Kathy Fox to determine requirements and eligibility and the Commission and Matt to jointly write the grant proposals.  

· Arts Commission Website: Matt shared an email from Peter Wells who indicated that the City’s current website framework allows for adding things such as Commission profiles, calendar for the arts, call for the arts/artists, links to art partners etc. However, if the Arts Commission wanted to create a new website with a different shell, colors, banners, content buttons etc.), the cost would be $6500 to create and about $1500 to maintain annually under the City’s current contract. See attachment E. 
3. Report from Chairman John Hunt: 

· Specialty License Plate: Chairman Hunt reported on a positive conversation with Rep. Jack Thomas who indicated he would support the idea. Chairman Hunt also indicated that the legislation can precede the final art/concept. 

· Nicklaus Park: As a follow-up the February meeting, Chairman Hunt made a motion for the Arts Commission to seek funding in FY11 to memorialize the late Councilor Petrullo with the installation of public art and overall landscaping improvements and beautification efforts. (Note: In 2008, Councilor Petrullo initiated a xeriscape landscape upgrade to the park to help beautify two key roadways in Rio Rancho). Morgan Tiffany seconded the motion. The following Commissioners voted yes: Paula Scott, Debbie Flemming, Morgan Tiffany Janiak, John Hunt and Tracy Blocker. Commissioner Linda Laitner opposed with a no vote. Commissioner Paula Scott offered to meet with Robert Petrullo, husband of Councilor Petrullo to present the concept to him to ensure his concurrence and acceptance of the idea. 
DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION
1. Mission Statement: Chairman Hunt indicated he was going to work on a draft of the mission statement based on the Taskforce’s efforts/report and the input received in the first three meetings. 
OTHER BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 8:24 P.M. 

___________________________________


_____________

John J. Hunt, Art Commission Chairmen



Date
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